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Nahid Toossi Antonio Jaramillo

Senior Environmental Health and Branch Manager

Safety Manager Safety-Kleen Systems, Inc.

Safety-Kleen systems, Inc. 2720 Girard Blvd. NE

2120 S. Yale Street Albuquerque, NM 87108

Santa Ana, CA 92704

RE: ISSUANCE OF HAZARDOUS WASTE FACILITY PERMIT TO SAFETY-

KLEEN SYSTEMS, INC., ALBUQUERQUE CENTER, NEW MEXICO
EPA Identification Number: NMD000804294

Dear Ms. Toossi and Mr. Jaramillo:

The New Mexico Environment Department (“NMED” or “Department”) issues the attached
Permit, for hazardous waste management and storage, to Safety-Kleen Systems, Inc.,
(“Permittee”) owner and operator of the hazardous waste Container and Tank Storage Units
(“Facility”) located at 2720 Girard Boulevard Northeast, Albuquerque, New Mexico, pursuant to
the New Mexico Hazardous Waste Act (“HWA”), NMSA 1978, §§ 74-4-1 to -14, and in
accordance with the New Mexico Hazardous Waste Management Regulations (“HWMR”),
20.4.1 NMAC.

The Permit authorizes the Permittee to continue to accept, manage and store off-site generated
hazardous waste at the Facility, and establishes the general and specific standards for these
activities, pursuant to the HWA and the HWMR. It also establishes standards for closure and
post-closure care of the Facility and corrective action pursuant to the HWA and HWMR.

This Permit is a renewal of, and supersedes, the permit that was previously issued to the
Permittee in September 2003.

A 60-day public comment period was held from October 27, 2017 to December 26, 2017. No
comments were received during the comment period. However, during NMED’s final review of
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the draft permit, several errors were discovered on the following pages of the Permit
Attachments:

e Page 103, Permit Attachment L (Figures) inadvertently referenced Appendix L.2 which
listed Appendices A-1 through A-8. The reference and list have been removed from
Permit Attachment L.

e Page 26, Permit Attachment A, Section A.14.3, “Tanks”: The first sentence states that,
“Hazardous waste is managed in a 12,000-gallon aboveground storage tank (AST)”. It
should be in an underground storage tank (“UST”). That error has also been corrected.

This Permit is based on information submitted in Parts A and B of the Permit Application dated
March 2013 submitted by the Permittee, and subsequent revisions and supplemental information,
herein referred to as the Application.

Any inaccuracies found in the Application may be grounds for the termination, revocation and
re-issuance, or modification of the Permit in accordance with 40 CFR §§ 270.41 through 270.43.

This Permit shall be effective for a fixed term of ten years from its effective date, except as
provided in Permit Section 1.8.3 (40 CFR § 270.50(a) and (b)). In accordance with
20.4.1.901.A(10) NMAC, the effective date of this Permit is February 28, 2018, 30 days after
issuance of this notice to the Permittee.

Signed this 29" day of January 2018.
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Butch Tongate
Secretary
New Mexico Environment Department
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